

Matthew J. Satterwhite

Legal Counsel –

Regulatory Services

(614) 716-1915 (P)

(614) 716-2014 (F)

mjsatterwhite@aep.com
October 14, 2009

Renee Jenkins
Public Utilities Commission of Ohio

180 East Broad Street

Columbus, OH 43266-0573



Re: 09-795-EL-ESS  (Rule 27(E) Filing Update)
Dear Ms. Jenkins:

Columbus Southern Power Company and the Ohio Power Company (collectively “AEP-Ohio”) currently have Rule 27(E) maintenance plan updates before the Commission in case number 09-795-El-ESS filed at the Commission on September 11, 2009.  AEP-Ohio has discussed these changes with Commission Staff and is modifying certain provisions in relation to that discussion.

In order to accommodate the updates, AEP-Ohio, with the cooperation of Staff, seeks temporary leave of the automatic approval provision under O.A.C. Rule 4901:1-10-27(F)(2), in cases where the Commission does not act within forty-five (45) days of filed changes.  Specifically the rule states:    

If a filing to revise or amend the electric utility's and transmission owner's inspection, maintenance, repair, and replacement programs is not acted upon by the commission within forty-five days after it is filed, the inspection, maintenance, repair, and replacement programs shall be deemed approved on the forty-sixth day after filing.

Under the rule AEP-Ohio’s filing would automatically be approved on October 27, 2009.  However, in the spirit of cooperation, AEP-Ohio commits to work with Staff to attempt to address Staff’s comments expeditiously.  AEP-Ohio will file an updated supplement after further discussions with Staff and will continue the forty-five day clock under the rule at that time.

Respectfully Submitted,

____/s/ Matthew J. Satterwhite__________
Matthew J. Satterwhite, Legal Counsel
